
Guidelines on Sign-Up and Reminder Emails 

Immigration Court Observation 

 
Observers should be aware of an important feature on our sign up page and the critical 
information contained in the reminder emails.  Read this so that you don’t go to court and miss 
your shift due to entering the wrong courtroom, or being told are no hearings because you 
inquire about the wrong judge.  
 
When you go to sign up for shifts, you should always click view description for the shift in 
question. It will clarify the type of shift, and any details that are known at the time of posting, 
such as judge, courtroom, or scheduling issues. You can make a note of this on your calendar. 
See illustration below. (Blue circles and squares in screen shots are added to this illustration, 
but won’t appear on the website): 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
When you get an emailed shift  reminder, you must click on “Volunteer Profile Link” to see your 
shift. 
 

https://bingercenterfornewamericans.volunteerlocal.com/volunteer/?id=21371


 
 
When you click on your profile, you will see your shift and any detailed instructions, as in the 
two screenshots below: 

 



 
 

If you have any question about what hearing you are to observe, please contact 
the project coordinator the day prior to your shift: courtobserver@umn.edu 
 
 
 

mailto:courtobserver@umn.edu

